
 

Core Beliefs 

We believe in:  

1. Individual  

Accountability 

2. Having a  

positive belief in  

people 

3. Developing  

critical thinking  

 

Upcoming Events 

December 3-5 

Mock exams G10-12 

 

December 4 

Arabic Language Day 

 

 

December 15-23 
Mid-Term Exams 

 
December 24–  

January 16 
Winter Break 

 
 
 

Recycling at CBS 

 

MS students contin-
ue their efforts with 

recycling plastic bot-
tle 

Initiative 
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Secondary School 

Sincerely, 

           Ms. Gihan Hassan 

Secondary School Vice Principal 

Dear Parents, 
 
When I started writing this newsletter, it was hard to believe it’s December. 
The end of 2019 is drawing near already! Each January 1st marks an end 
of one year and the exciting beginning of a new year. At Canadian Bilingual 
School, we work to have new beginnings all the time, something to spark 
new learning, a connection with previous background knowledge, and the 
start of new thoughts and information. I am proud of our school, its stu-
dents, staff and families for many reasons. Best of all is the progress that 
we see every day in achievement, attendance, behavior, positivity and 
much more.  
 
As we begin a new calendar year, I would like to reflect on some new be-
ginnings at CBS. Our new beginning this year with CBS started with explic-
itly teaching students our expectations of Respect, Responsibility, and Re-
lationships and what they looked like across all settings at school. 
 

As I visit other secondary schools and get a sense of the climate and safety 
there, I can say that am extremely proud of our school. We are lucky to 
have such top notch staff, who are experts in working with middle and high 
school students. They work tirelessly to keep learning engaging, students 
focused, and parents involved in their child’s success.  
 
Intervention programs such as ESL and count-
ing on you continue to support students learning 
as well as external workshops to motivate and 
inspire our students who have the writing talent. 
CBS hosted Ms. Mo O’Hara for the Author’s 
Abroad Day where she has given a wonderful 
session to students on how to start writing your 
first story. Students wrote, illustrated and shared 
their stories and it was such a rich experience! 
 
I am thankful I can work with such dedicated teachers and support staff, 
and I enjoy working with students who capitalize on the positive opportuni-
ties for learning. As you begin your new year, we will continue to look for 
additional ways to improve our climate and to create new beginnings in 
learning for your child. As always, feel free to call with any questions or 
concerns.  



 

Thank you to everyone who joined us for  parents conference. It was a 
pleasure meeting with you and discussing your child's progress thus far. If 
you couldn't join us for conferences but would still like a more detailed re-
port, feel free to email teachers individually to request that information.  
 
School and Home communication is an important factor in student 
achievement.  Parents can use the RenWeb system to see the achieve-
ment levels of their student. We also request that you maintain regular 
contact with the school either with individual teachers, the social worker or the vice-principal. 

 

FUN DAY! 

Another chance to meet with our students and parents in 

an informal setting was during the FUN DAY. The day 

was a wonderful success once again.  The staff and stu-

dents enjoyed a great time with fun, games and food.  

This annual event is always something to look forward to 

here as CBS is transformed into an amazing amusement 

park.  The Staff enjoyed the games and smiling faces of 

all of the students.  A fantastic time to smile and enjoy 

the fun social interactions.  A big thank you to everyone 

for creating enjoyable memories for our students. 

  

Parents were invited to the G7 orientation session where they got 
to about what their children have learned so far and  enjoyed some 
Student presentations. They also got to know about the literacy 
program ‘LitPro’ and importance of regularly using it at home. 

 
CBS arranged a course selection workshop for G10 and 11 parents on Nov. 27th. The 
Guidance counselor Ms. Lama explained everything related to subject choice and university 
planning. 

Sincerely, 

           Ms. Gihan Hassan 

Secondary School Vice Principal 

Parents Engagement 

Alumni Reunion 
CBS takes pride of its graduates, 

thus Students who graduated from 
CBS class 2015 and after are invited 

for the 1st Alumni Reunion! 



 

 

 

 

 

Trips 
G11&12 students 

Bussiness section 
visited the Q Better 

Bussiness Incubator 
company and learned 

about 
enterpruniership 

opportunities. 

 

G11&12 Arts and ICT 
students went beach 
cleaning as a part of 

their recycling 

project 

 

Language Arts Fest. 

At AUK 

CBS students shered 
with an outstanding 
performance in the 

festival 
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Sincerely, 

           Ms. Gihan Hassan 

Secondary School Vice Principal 

 

Stepping Up in the World 

Grade Twelve is always a hectic 
time for high school students in any  

country around the world. Students 
are hard at work to prepare them-
selves for the transition from high 
school to university. This is a 
stressful period, filled with universi- ty 
fairs, university visits, exam preparation, and countless hours of research on 
university programs.   

At CBS, our grade twelve students are already engaged in this important 
shift from high school to university life.  Many students are preparing to apply 
for universities both local and abroad. Though some students are in the initial 
stages of this process, others are nearing their targets of gaining admission 
to the university of their choice. 

 

CBS Sports Achievements:  

Our high school team had a fantastic showing at the ISSFK soccer tourna-
ment at Messila Soccer Field. CBS team won 3rd place.  

The players who participated were: Yousef Qabandi, Jaber Ahmadi, Abdullah 
Darar Aldakhil, Talal Meshal, Yazan Alaa, Saif Fhaid, Yousef Al Khurainej, 
Ali Saleen, Faisal Al Kandari, Hamad Aladwani, 

We are very proud of our student athletes and wish them continued success 

in representing CBS athletics. Well done team! 

 


